
The Project for the Construction of Classroom Blocks at 
Kibale Secondary School in Pallisa District 

1. Project Detail 

Organization Kibale Secondary School 

Amount of funding US$ 85,314 

Signatory Mr. James Angopa, Head Teacher 

Name of the project The Project for the Construction of Classroom 
Blocks at Kibale Secondary School in Pallisa 
District 

Location of the project Pallisa District 

Items funded through this 
project 

2 Classroom Blocks, 2 Toilet Blocks, Set of 
Furniture 

Date of Grant Signing 3 March 2016 

   
 
Kibale Secondary School is located in Kibale Sub County in Pallisa District, Eastern 
Uganda and was established as a government aided school in 1994. Currently the 
school has 604 students and 18 teachers and the number of students has more than 
doubled in the past 5 years due to a flow of population from urban areas. The classroom 
shortage is a serious issue that one classroom serves 150 students making their 
learning environment worse. Additionally, the school currently has 2 stances of pit 
latrines which serve 248 girls students; it makes toilets excessively congested forcing 
girl students to leave the classroom for a long time. It causes their academic 
performance to decline. Therefore, this project will construct classroom blocks and toilet 
blocks, and install furniture so that the school can provide 604 students with a better 
learning and sanitary environment as well as improve girl students’ academic 
performance. 
 
 

       2. Grant Contract Ceremony  
 
The Ambassador of Japan to Uganda, H. E. Junzo Fujita, signed the grant contract with 
Mr. James Angopa, Head Teacher of Kibale Secondary School, on 3 March 2016 at the 
Embassy of Japan.  
 
 
 


